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Re: Clean Energy Task Force, Ordinance no. 355

December 12, 2006

Dear Council President Lombardi,

Thank you again for your leadership in bringing clean energy to Providence.

I

Her full contact information is listed below. Please feel free to contact me if you have any questions.9

Sincerely,
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Matt Auten
President, Environment Council of Rhode Island

The Environment Council is pleased to announce the replacement of its representative to the Clean 
Energy Task Force. Sheila Dormody has been chosen to replace Chris Wilhite to represent the 
Environment Council of Rhode Island. Ms. Dormody also serves as the Past President of ECRI and is the 
Rhode Island Director for Clean Water Action.

The Honorable John Lombardi
Council President
City Hall, Room 310
25 Dorrance Street,
Providence, Rhode Island

I look forward to the Clean Energy Task Force’s success in obtaining 20% of the City’s electricity by the 
year 2010.

ECRI Representative
Sheila Dormody 
Clean Water Action
741 Westminster Street 
Providence, RI02903
401-331-6972 (work) 
sdormody@cleanwater.org

Environment Council of Rhode Island 
PO Box 9061 • Providence RI 02940 (401) 621-8048
environmentcouncil@earthlink.net www.environmentcouncilri.org
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